







August 22, 2008

Chair, Committee on Degrees in Studies of Women, Gender, and Sexuality

Boylston Hall, Ground Floor

Harvard University
Cambridge, MA  02138

Re: Stephanie Ortique

Dear Madam/Sir:

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Stephanie Ortique’s application for your position for Studies of Women, Gender, and Sexuality. I have known Stephanie for about two years, and I can assure you that Stephanie is one of the most dedicated and intelligent people I have met. She has very high standards for her own work and will make wonderful contributions to your program and science in general. It is a pleasure to work with Stephanie and you will always find her work to be the highest quality. 

Stephanie has a very broad intellectual background, which helps her make creative contributions to various branches of psychology, neuroscience, fMRI research, sexuality, gender and relationships. Stephanie earned her PhD at the Geneva University of Medicine in Switzerland, specializing in psychology and cognitive neuroscience. Since then she has had positions in Geneva, Dartmouth College and the University of California Santa Barbara (UCSB), where I have come to know her and her work. 

At UCSB, Stephanie has been working in the Brain Electrodynamics Laboratory, making three-dimensional observations on brains as they mediate sexual and relationship processes over time. This is a new branch of research that is allowing her and her colleagues to make scientific observations about sex, love, artistic creativity and social relationships that were not possible merely a few years ago. The advances in fMRI research tools will soon allow her to study the brain activities of two individuals’ neural processing of sexual, loving and relational processing at the same time. She is at the cutting edge of work that many of us—who study social psychology, creativity, relationships, sex and love—are eager to understand in greater detail. 

Stephanie has published twenty-five articles in refereed journals (and eight other articles). She is finishing a book, The Neuropsychology of Art: From Gender Differences to Cerebral Networks, which should be published in 2009. It is exciting to see neuroscience advancing so nicely in grappling with the complex issues that Stephanie is studying; and her work will lay the foundations for much of the future work on the neuropsychology of the complex human cognitions involved in art, love, sex and intimate relationships. 

Stephanie has made numerous invited presentations at colloquia and professional meetings. She has delivered ten papers at national and international meetings. She has served as an ad hoc reviewer for articles in eleven journals in her field, plus one British institute that is similar to the NIH. She has received grants and earned a patent for techniques that detect specific cognitive-emotional states in neuropsychological imaging. 

Stephanie is also a great teacher who loves sharing her ideas with undergraduate and graduate students. She has taught numerous courses with considerable success at the various institutions where she has worked. I could sense the reason for her success when she told me: “I love to share and give one hundred percent of my self and my ideas with students; and it is so natural to use lots of examples, video clips and pictures to make these ideas come alive. I use a form of ‘debriefing’ at the end of the class to ask, ‘What did you understand from my message?’” She truly cares about her students and the way they grasp her ideas, and very few teachers are as deeply concerned as she is. She enjoys teaching both graduate and undergraduate courses equally well, and I am certain that she will excite many future generations of students to love science, psychology, and the complex processes that interest her—such as art, love, sex, relationships and social psychology. 

Stephanie is an outstanding person. In addition to having a keen mind, she is serious, conscientious, hard working and dedicated to helping others. She can manage complex research and teaching tasks very well. She is both an excellent thinker and a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. She is thoughtful, articulate and an effective leader. I give Stephanie my highest recommendation. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin, Ph.D.

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 











August 22, 2008

Professor Rita M. Melendez, Chair

Department of Sexuality Studies

Search #27.08

San Francisco State University

835 Market Street, Suite 517

San Francisco, CA  94103

Re: Stephanie Ortique

Dear Madam/Sir:

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Stephanie Ortique’s application for your position for Sexuality Studies. I have known Stephanie for about two years, and I can assure you that Stephanie is one of the most dedicated and intelligent people I have met. She has very high standards for her own work and will make wonderful contributions to your program and science in general. It is a pleasure to work with Stephanie and you will always find her work to be the highest quality. 

Stephanie has a very broad intellectual background, which helps her make creative contributions to various branches of psychology, neuroscience, fMRI research, sexuality, gender and relationships. Stephanie earned her PhD at the Geneva University of Medicine in Switzerland, specializing in psychology and cognitive neuroscience. Since then she has had positions in Geneva, Dartmouth College and the University of California Santa Barbara (UCSB), where I have come to know her and her work. 

At UCSB, Stephanie has been working in the Brain Electrodynamics Laboratory, making three-dimensional observations on brains as they mediate sexual and relationship processes over time. This is a new branch of research that is allowing her and her colleagues to make scientific observations about sex, love, artistic creativity and social relationships that were not possible merely a few years ago. The advances in fMRI research tools will soon allow her to study the brain activities of two individuals’ neural processing of sexual, loving and relational processing at the same time. She is at the cutting edge of work that many of us—who study social psychology, creativity, relationships, sex and love—are eager to understand in greater detail. 

Stephanie has published twenty-five articles in refereed journals (and eight other articles). She is finishing a book, The Neuropsychology of Art: From Gender Differences to Cerebral Networks, which should be published in 2009. It is exciting to see neuroscience advancing so nicely in grappling with the complex issues that Stephanie is studying; and her work will lay the foundations for much of the future work on the neuropsychology of the complex human cognitions involved in art, love, sex and intimate relationships. 

Stephanie has made numerous invited presentations at colloquia and professional meetings. She has delivered ten papers at national and international meetings. She has served as an ad hoc reviewer for articles in eleven journals in her field, plus one British institute that is similar to the NIH. She has received grants and earned a patent for techniques that detect specific cognitive-emotional states in neuropsychological imaging. 

Stephanie is also a great teacher who loves sharing her ideas with undergraduate and graduate students. She has taught numerous courses with considerable success at the various institutions where she has worked. I could sense the reason for her success when she told me: “I love to share and give one hundred percent of my self and my ideas with students; and it is so natural to use lots of examples, video clips and pictures to make these ideas come alive. I use a form of ‘debriefing’ at the end of the class to ask, ‘What did you understand from my message?’” She truly cares about her students and the way they grasp her ideas, and very few teachers are as deeply concerned as she is. She enjoys teaching both graduate and undergraduate courses equally well, and I am certain that she will excite many future generations of students to love science, psychology, and the complex processes that interest her—such as art, love, sex, relationships and social psychology. 

Stephanie is an outstanding person. In addition to having a keen mind, she is serious, conscientious, hard working and dedicated to helping others. She can manage complex research and teaching tasks very well. She is both an excellent thinker and a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. She is thoughtful, articulate and an effective leader. I give Stephanie my highest recommendation. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin, Ph.D.

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 

